## **Arrangements Concerning Cancellation of S1 Admission Interview**

Dear Primary 6 parents,

Having received 397 applications at the stage of 'Discretionary Places Admission', we would like to express heartfelt gratitude to your support to us.

Owing to the local outbreak of novel coronavirus and the increasing number of suspected cases, the Education Bureau (EDB) has extended class suspension to 15 Mar 2020 and infections may still spread afterwards. To protect the health of applicants and school personnel, we have decided to cancel the S1 admission interview scheduled on 29 Feb 2020. The weightings of the assessment components of successful applicants would be adjusted with reference to the original ones as follows:

<b>Assessment Component</b>	Original Weightings	New Weightings
EDB rank order	40%	57.1%
Extra-curricular activities	10%	14.3%
and services		
Awards and prizes	20%	28.6%
Interview	30%	
Full marks	100%	100%

Moreover, photocopies of P6 First Term School Report or proof for the achievements listed in the application form can be handed in to us on or before 23 Mar 2020 if the document(s) were not available when you submitted the application form in Jan 2020.

Please note that in accordance with the instructions of the EDB, the date for the release of the results of the S1 Discretionary Places will be postponed to 7 Apr 2020. Successful applicants will be notified by phone and mail that day. The notification arrangements at this stage are not applicable to reserve and unsuccessful applicants. Parents should not approach us to inquire about the selection results.

Should you have further enquiries, please call us at 2570 6665 or email us at admission@live.ccsc.edu.hk.